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February 15, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit legislation that adopts a Public Office Fund, which establishes a mechanism for office holders to solicit or accept private funds to defray expenses to the public or to the office holder that are incurred while he or she is carrying out public office responsibilities.
The funds authorized by this ordinance may only be used for reimbursement of expenses incurred in carrying out activities relating to the elected official's public office responsibilities, and may not be transferred to a political committee or used to promote or oppose a candidate or ballot measure.  Individual contributions are limited to no more than two hundred and fifty dollars in a calendar year.  This proposal supports the King County Strategic Plan in how it promotes robust public engagement that informs, involves, and empowers people and communities through interactions with their elected officials.
An elected official who establishes a public office fund shall file an initial statement with the Board of Ethics and then quarterly statements thereafter.  Any public office funds that remain after all permissible public office related expenses have been paid shall be returned to contributors (in amounts not exceeding their respective contribution), donated to charitable organizations (registered in accordance with Chapter 19.09 RCW), or transferred to the County's general fund.
If you have any questions about this legislation, please contact Tom Koney, at 206-263-9755, or by email at tom.koney@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff

  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Amy Calderwood, Ombudsman, King County Ombudsman
Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, King County Superior Court

Tricia Crozier, Chief Administrative Officer, King County District Court
The Honorable Lloyd Hara, King County Assessor
The Honorable Sherril Huff, Director, King County Elections Office
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff
The Honorable Daniel Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Tom Koney, Deputy Director, DES

Kelli Williams, Administrator, King County Board of Ethics, DES
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